Knox skate
park battle
escalates

THE fight to keep the popular
Knox Bowl in Wantirna South
is ramping up.

The new facility in Knoxfield
has been labelled as too
advanced and skaters want
the council to keep both skate
parks.

Skaters were expected to
attend last night's Knex
Council meeting in a bid to get
councillors to abandon plans
to demolish the park.

SEE page 3 for more on the
skate park issue.



Skaters vow to save park

By Will Wright

SKATERS were expected to
make a strong plea to Knox
Council last night to save their
beloved skate park.

More than 1000 skaters and
BMX nders have signed an
onling petition calling for the
council to abandon plans to
demolish the Knox Bowl at
Wantirna South.

The Save Knox Bowl group.
led by former Knox resident

David Lalama, was planmng a
protest at last might’s council
meeting and expected a
“‘decent”’ turnout.

Mr Lalama said the skate
park on Lewis Road had
become a “‘social hub’” since it
was built in 1989 and catered to
people of all skill levels.

He accused the council of
getting rid of the *‘historic™
facility without consultation.

The council will begin dis-
mantling the site once the

5650000 regional skate park at
Gilbert Park, Knoxfield, 1s
completed.

The new facility 15 expected
to be finished by February.

Mayor Jim Penna said the
council would not change its
decision to scrap the Knox
Bowl.

He said it would cost between
$20.000 and $25,000 to provide
immediate improvements to the
facility if it was retained.

Cr Penna said the council

adopted a skate and BMX plan
in 2002 after extensive commu-
nity consultation and decided to
replace the Lewis Park bowl
with a new facility.

It had input from users and
residents about the design of
the new bowl, Cr Penna said.

Professional BMX rider Dave
McComb said “‘none of our

suggestions were taken on
board”” and the new bowl

catered only for advanced
uSers.

Cr Penna said Lewis Park
was an important part of the
council’s vision for the devel-
opment of Knox central as a
“*vibrant CBD for the next cen-
tury ",

He said the skate park in
Gilbert Park was suitable for
people with a wide range of
abilities, from beginners to
more experienced skaters.
mThe petition can Dbe
viewed at www.myspace,.com
/saveknoxbowl



